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IRS waives dyed diesel fuel penalty; shortages due to 
Hurricane Irma 
 
The IRS announced that because of shortages of undyed diesel fuel caused by 
Hurricane Irma, it will not impose a penalty when dyed diesel fuel is sold for use or is 
used on the highway in Florida. This relief is effective September 6, 2017, and will 
remain in effect through September 22, 2017. 
 
Typically, dyed diesel fuel is not taxed because it is sold for uses exempt from excise 
tax—such as sales to farmers for farming purposes, for home heating use, and to 
local governments for buses. 
 
The IRS release—IR-2017-149—states that the penalty relief is available to any 
person that sells or uses dyed fuel for highway use.  
 
For operators of vehicles in which the dyed fuel is used, the penalty relief is available 
only if the operator or the person selling the fuel pays the tax of 24.4 cents per gallon 
that is normally applied to diesel fuel for highway use. The IRS said that it will not 
impose penalties for failure to make semi-monthly deposits of this tax.  
 
 
The information contained in TaxNewsFlash is not intended to be "written advice concerning one or more Federal tax matters" 
subject to the requirements of section 10.37(a)(2) of Treasury Department Circular 230, as the content of this document is issued 
for general informational purposes only, is intended to enhance the reader’s knowledge on the matters addressed therein, and is 
not intended to be applied to any specific reader’s particular set of facts. Although we endeavor to provide accurate and timely 
information, there can be no guarantee that such information is accurate as of the date it is received or that it will continue to be 
accurate in the future. Applicability of the information to specific situations should be determined through consultation with your 
tax adviser. 
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https://www.irs.gov/newsroom/irs-waives-diesel-fuel-penalty-in-florida-due-to-hurricane-irma
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